
Sayyid Al-Hakeem receives Sheik Muhaqiq, Secretary-General of Afghan Islamic
Unity Party, stresses Afghan people support, reducing plight

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received in his office in Baghdad on

Saturday, 26/3/2022, His Eminence Sheik Muhammad Muhaqiq, Secretary General of the Popular

Islamic Unity Party in Afghanistan. After meetings, greetings, and welcoming the honored guest

and the accompanying delegation, H.E. listened to the developments of the social and political

scene in Afghanistan, while Sayyid Al-Hakeem expressed his sympathy and support to the Afghan

people after the recent developments in this country.

His Eminence said the importance of helping the Afghan people and standing with them in their

plight, calling on the Iraqi government and social institutions to help the Afghan people and

contribute to reducing their suffering.


